
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Due to the significant rise of Covid 19 within certain areas of the school, we have been in touch with the local Public 

Health Department and have been advised by them to remind you that should a child show any of the following 

symptoms:- 

 

A new continuous cough 

High Temperature 

A loss of, or change in, their normal sense of taste or smell 

Headache 

Sore throat 

Feeling Sick 

Upset stomach 

Aching 

Generally unwell 

 

they should not come to school and when possible take a lateral flow or PCR test. If the test is positive, a further 

lateral flow should be taken on day 5 and day 6 from the date of the test result or when symptoms started, 

whichever is earlier, and these both need to be negative before the child can return to school on the 6th day. A 

handy guide has been attached to this email. 

 

In line with our Outbreak Management plan, staff in these areas will return to wearing masks and movement around 

school and contact with other children will be limited. 

 

The Willow Team 

Willow Primary School 

Alston Road 

Bessacarr 

Doncaster 

DN4 7EZ 

Email: 

admin@willow.doncaster.sch.uk 

Tel: 01302 539249 

Headteacher: D Sumner 


